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Two Golf Course Developments on the Myakka River



“Since the golf courses began construction we've had bad sediment flow with 
every rise in the river. When the water drops any low areas have 1-2 inches on 
average of a black nasty sediment that we've also never had before. The beaches 
that used to be white when the water drops are now black after each drop as well.”  
Local resident



Recorded Miakka Golf Course Turbidity violations: 
DEP Stormwater and Hazardous Waste Compliance Inspector Avery Ghirghi
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*Turbidity of any water that leaves the site and impacts the water systems cannot be higher than 29 NTUs above background.

Discharge point from Miakka North into a wetland:

++++ (above meter limit) NTUs reading taken on 8/30   
472 NTUs reading taken on 9/9

Background sample taken upstream at the overpass on SR-70 between Singletary and MJ Rds read 2.39 NTUs*. 



Where this discharge is leading: Wetland, off-site, near the Myakka River 

806 and 778 NTU readings taken on 8/30



Community Water Quality Testing Program:
● Training and oversight by Dr. Abbey Tyrna, Suncoast Waterkeepers.
● Weekly testing since January 22, 2025:  Water quality data (tubidity) as well 

as related visual observations (odor, water color, algae presence).
● Measurements below the golf course developments as well as background 

measurements are being collected.





"The minnow population is extremely low 
compared to what it used to be and there is 
more silt in the river than I have ever seen in 
my lifetime of being here. Normally the bottom 
is clean and sandy this time of year and there 
is a solid layer of vegetative silt covering the 
bottom of the river...there's a layer of sediment 
over the sand that did not exist previous to this 
construction”. 

The deeper holes always have had a sediment 
layer but there is so much sediment now that it 
is throughout the entire River. Usually in the 
winter time and all throughout the spring the 
river would be extremely clean looking. Which 
is not the case now. It's hard to convey that to 
people who are seeing it for the first time..."

- Local resident (Water Quality Tester)



A second ERP  application from Miakka Golf Club, which will result in additional 
wetlands impact, was recently approved by SWFWMD.

Wetland mitigation for permanent impacts will be provided by the purchase of 1.42 
non-forested wetland credits from the Myakka Mitigation Bank - ERP No. 
43003997.000.

While the second permit was under review, I reached out to the SWFWMD Environmental 
Scientist assigned to the Environmental Resource Permit to express concerns and asked 
whether a SWFWMD assessment to quantify the increase in silt depots and their 
composition is in order, given both the resident complaints and DEP reports. 

A SWFWMD compliance inspector conducted a site visit in response to the DEP 
inter-agency complaint.  His visual inspection did not detect any irregularities in the river 
or BMPs.  A more thorough assessment was not deemed warranted.

https://www38.swfwmd.state.fl.us/ERP/ERP/Entry/ERP.aspx?id=910588&UniquePageID=06cdfde6-739a-4def-b3aa-374f2e00edb9


Short Form Consent Order issued to Miakka Golf Club, to levy $6,500 in fines for the discharges found during DEP's 
inspection days in August and September, 2024.  The developer has paid the fine and the case is now closed.  



Commissioner Kruse Visit 
1/17/2025 Commissioner Felts Visit 

2/9/2025


